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To discuss legal advice pursuant to §24-6-402 (3)(a)(II), C.R.S.; Property acquisition per CRS 24-6-402 (3) (a) (I); 



 

 

recommended approval by the Board of Trustees.  He reported that the committee reviewed the campus facilities 
operations and maintenance report, noting the deferred maintenance is approximately $33 million. He reported 
that there were no concerns. SpeakUp@mines was reviewed with no concerns. The committee also met with the 
Internal Auditors with no concerns. Trustee Salazar noted the Board members will be contacted again for an 
interview for the Enterprise Risk Management (ERM) annual process. 
 
Financial Statements as of March 31, 2021  Ms. Volpi provided highlights of the March 31, 2021 financial 
statements reporting a projected $1.6 million surplus at year end due to a significant increase in tuition revenue 
with continuing students and new grad programs, and increases in continuing education and research revenues. 
She reported an increase in operating expenses due to the pandemic and other operational matters. Ms. Volpi 
reported that the lease for the Private Public Partnership (PPP) at 1750 Jackson is now recorded on the balance 
sheet in non-capital liabilities.  Responding to a Trustee question, Ms. Volpi noted that cash at the end of March is 
large due to the federal stimulus payment in 2020 that has yet to be fully expended, as well as the spring tuition 
revenue that is collected in February and expended throughout the remainder of the fiscal year.   
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Marketing update    Mr. Hughes and Mr. Tandy updated the Trustees on current 
marketing strategies and outcomes of the implementation of those strategies. In particular, Mr. Hughes focused 
on graduate programs with the goal to build a 



 

 

online delivery, financial aid, operational mandates and strategic initiatives with total expenses projected at $250 
million. She reviewed enrollment history and the projection for fall 2021 reporting that the incoming class 
enrollment is likely to be higher than anticipated; incoming students are budgeted at 1,350 with total enrollment 
projected at almost 7,000. Mines proposes a tuition increase of 3% for resident, non-resident and online students. 



 

 

Pursuant to authority conferred by §23-41-104(1), C.R.S. (2012) and as required by §23-5- 119.5(1), C.R.S. (2012), 
the Board of Trustees has the responsibility and authority for the financial management of the School including 
the setting of tuition and fees and the approval of the budget.  

BE IT RESOLVED that 



 

 

 
NASA Indemnification approval    Ms. Volpi provided background for the NASA Indemnification 
agreement term for equipment donated to Mines by NASA. She reviewed the agreement in which NASA is asking 
for indemnification for claims arising from use of the donated equipment from the time of shipping to use by the 
Additive Manufacturing team. Ms. Volpi noted the equipment would be inventoried and maintained as Mines-
owned equipment. 
 
Trustee Grewcock motioned to approve the NASA Indemnification as presented; seconded by Trustee Salazar. 5 
Approved 6-0.



 

 

utilized by many Colorado universities in addition 



 

 


